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‘I can do all things because Christ gives me strength’  Philippians 4:13 

Friday Feature: 21st March 2025 

This half-term we are focusing on the Christian Value of Justice 

 

 

 

 

‘ 

‘Learn to do right.  Seek justice.’  Isaiah 1.17 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We have had a fantastic day taking part in Red Nose Day.  

Thank you for your support in raising more than £200 

xxxx.   

Snack and water 

Can I please remind parents and carers that children 

should only be bringing water in water bottles.  Any 

snacks sent into school should only be fruit or vegetables 

(e.g. carrot).  This is part of being a healthy school.  We 

appreciate your support with this.   

Parents Evening 

We will be holding our parents evenings on Tuesday 8th April and Wednesday 9th April.  We will let you know next week how 

to book but we wanted to give you advance notification.   

Easter Worship 

We are holding our Easter celebration worship on Thursday 10th April for the  

• EYFS and KS1: 9.30am in the school hall 

• KS2: 1.30pm in the school hall 

Lateness 

This week we have had our termly meeting with the local authority regarding attendance at the school.  If your child arrives 

after 8.50am, when the gates are closed, please go to main reception.  You will be asked to sign a form to confirm your child is 

late and the reason.  It is important that these are completed as we need a record of the reasons.  If they are not completed 

we have to record that no reason has been given.  If a child comes to school after 9.20am they are recorded using a U code, 

which is unauthorised for the morning session.  This affects your child’s overall attendance.  If you have any questions or 

concerns please contact the school office.  Please see the attached lateness chart, which outlines the impact of your child 

being late to school.   



Future Dates  

Friday 11th April         Break up for Easter 

Monday 28th April         Back to school 

Monday 5th May         Bank holiday 

Friday 23rd May         Break up for half term 

Monday 2nd June         PD Day 

Tuesday 3rd June         Back to school 

Friday 18th July         Break up for summer 

 

Pupils of the Week    

Nursery  Mason 

R St Francis               Jaxon 

R/1: St Teresa  Cody 

1/2: St Nicholas Ethan 

2: St Joseph  Cohen and Kaliyah 

3: St Cecilia  Olivia 

3/4: St Sophia  Arabella 

4/5: St Kateri  Deakin 

5/6: St Thomas  SJ 

6: St Padre  Leighton 

Readers 

of the 

Week  

R :St Francis                    Hugo 

R/1: St Teresa  Ayla 

1/2: St Nicholas Holly-Leigh 

2: St Joseph  Penny 

3: St Cecilia               Ayla J 

3/4: St Sophia  Antonia 

4/5: St Kateri  Jiselle 

5/6: St Thomas  Poppy 

6 St Padre  Jemma 

Weekly prayer 

 
 
 
Dear God, 
Thank you for all the wonderful things you do.  I 
am so grateful for St Matthew’s and our 
incredible teachers. 
I am really thankful for all the art Mr Sheppard 
teaches us.   
Thank you for helping the homeless and people 
in need. 
I am grateful for how you treat us. 
 
Amen.  3 St Cecilia            

Well Done 

Over the week Mylee, Emily Hitchin and Emily-Jayne in 5/6JB have 
cleaned their local carpark due to the mess of mud, leaves, sticks 
and litter left in the grass and the mud – they worked hard after 
school this week and have now cleaned the area completely. 

This wasn’t an easy task and have completed jobs such as: 
Shovelling, sweeping, litter picking and putting the sticks in the 
green bin! 

They found this challenge quite fun and rewarding as they played 

games and worked well together as a team all while cleaning! They 

hope all the community who can now park there are pleased with 

the area and are willing to clean other spaces near them too! 

Attendance Award 

This week the attendance 

award has gone to  

6 St Padre 

 



Nursery and Reception 

A huge thank you to all the EYFS parents and families for raising a staggering £682 through sponsoring our Nursery 

and Reception children to take part in a pancake race!  We have already started ordering and buying different 

resources as we continue to develop the early years garden pictures of our new resources and areas will be shared 

once they are completed.  Thank you to Willow and Oliver for raising a massive £115 each.  Miss Booles has got a 

little gift for you both. 

Early years are developing the garden and are after the following items, if you have any items please bring them to 

the school office or Miss Booles: 

• Saucepans 

• Wooden spoons 

• Cooking utensils 

• Cooking racks and trays 

• Washing up racks 

• Construction toys and vehicles 

• Tyres 

• Planks of wood 

Reception have been making bird feeders in Wild Tribe with Miss Booles this week.  They had twine and threaded 

cheerios onto it.  Once completed they then went around the woods to find a good place to hang it.  Reception are 

looking forward to going back to the woods next week to see if they have been eaten. 

Football Festival 

“When we arrived in school, we had to get dressed in the school football kit.  We collected our belongings and 

headed towards the hall where Sensei and Mr Doughty were waiting for us.  We got onto the bus with our friends 

(Koto, Bluebelle, Charlie, Leighton, Emily-Jayne, Jacob and Pistis) and by 9.25am we had arrived at the AFC Telford 

stadium. 

When we got sat down with the other schools, Patrick told us about the activities we would do and we began our 

football morning.  We played games like Red light Green light, Spider tag, Foxes and Farmers, Penalties and Chicken 

or Hero and 1V1.  We found the games fun and challenging, and we had great teamwork when passing the ball. 

When we had finished our activities, we had another talk thanking the staff and then the nine schools were 

dismissed.  We got onto our coach and ate our snacks until we arrived back at school”.  By Joel and Salote 




